THE CITY THAT SOARS!

2077 Larpenteur Avenue W Falcon Heights, MN 55113

> P: 651-792-7600 F: 651-792-7610

March 23, 2023

NOTICE TO NOT RENEW THIS AGREEMENT

Sheriff Bob Fletcher 425 Grove Street St. Paul, MN 55101

Dear Sheriff Fletcher,

I have been authorized by the Falcon Heights Mayor and City Council to send this formal letter to take action under Section C2 of the Term of Agreement and Termination of the document labeled as "Agreement for Law Enforcement Services." The City of Falcon Heights does not intend to renew the agreement that was executed by Falcon Heights on November 9th, 2022 and the Ramsey County Board December 13th, 2022.

C2: If either party intends not to renew this Agreement at the end of its Term, the party must notify the other party and other MUNICIPALITIES in writing at least nine (9) calendar months prior to the end of the contract Term. If either party has not approved a successor agreement at the end of the Term, the COUNTY will continue to provide law enforcement services in accordance with this Agreement.

We recognize that many details will need to be finalized to make this request a reality in a mutually agreeable manner for both Agencies in the coming months. Please accept this as the nine (9) calendar months' notice requirement prior to the end of the Term.

The City of Falcon Heights has taken seriously your suggestion stated at our September 23rd, 2020 City Council meeting to find alternative long-term law enforcement partners.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me by email at jack.linehan@falconheights.org or by phone at 651-792-7611.

Sincerely,

Jack Linehan, City Administrator

CC

Ryan O'Connor, Ramsey County Chris Heineman, Little Canada Dave Perrault, Arden Hills Kevin Kress, North Oaks Kevin Watson, Vadnais Heights Pat Christopherson, White Bear Township Brad Martens, Shoreview